SOUTH AUSTRALIAN ROAD RUNNERS CLUB - BOARD HONOUR ROLL			by Ian Hill
The Honour Roll is a complete list of all members of the SARRC Board since the Club was formally created on 3 October 1980. The first Annual General Meeting was held on Sunday 22 February 1981 after training. The first Board comprised Bruce Abrahams as President, Tim Anstey as Vice President, Tony Ashwell as Secretary, John Tonkin as Treasurer and Andrew Chittleborough, Jennifer Dabinett and Helen Morris as Members.
The number on the Board was later increased to a maximum of 12 members although for a time in 2008 it appears that there were 13 official members.
Information on the composition of the Board came mainly from the two SARRC publications SA Running (1981-1990) and Footnotes (1983-2007) and this was supplemented by occasional letters to SARRC members and a few surviving AGM Minutes or Reports. After 2008 the information was obtained from the current and archived SARRC web sites and eSARRC.
For the purposes of calculating the length of service, a Board Member’s term began in the month following the AGM and concluded at the end of the month of the AGM. The only exception was in 2004 when the AGM was on 1st December and the term was deemed to begin that month. Every other AGM has been held in either November or February.
It was common for the Board to change in composition during the year and any changes notified in the publications were deemed to begin that month unless the notice indicated otherwise. Therefore it is likely that the length of service of many Board members could be out by a few months.
The Honour Roll has several sheets showing a complete list in alphabetical order of all Board members with all positions an individual held, length of service on the board, all Office Bearers and all AGMs. It is possible one or two people are missing, particularly anyone serving on the Board in 2010 when information was scarce.
At this stage it is a draft version only and subject to change as more information becomes available.
Any information to improve the accuracy of the Honour Roll will be appreciated.
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